[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Students,

Posting on March 13, 2020, in line with previous announcements, during early spring break (March 16-20, 2020) the university started preparing for distance education.  As a result, by March 23, much of the curriculum will be available at elearning.unideb.hu.

Some subjects will have the full semester syllabus available at the time of upload, while others will be uploaded as the semester progresses. For continuous progress, please, keep an eye on the information provided by the instructor(s)!

Please, note that these materials are for your own personal learning only and are protected by copyright and related rights, as well as, by GDPR! It is forbidden to share, display, copy or otherwise distribute them with any third party!

The individual courses have been created in the e-learning system, to which the trainers continuously connect the students. This process is not automatic and immediate, it will take a short time until the curriculum will also be visible to you. Thus, some materials may already be seen and others not, yet. However, by March 23, all curricula will be at least partially available. If this is not the case, please, contact the instructor of the subject / course in question.

In addition to electronic curricula, you will also have the opportunity to regularly consult with trainers online. This will be hosted by the forum for the subject in the e-learning system, but teachers may designate other forms. Our trainers will also provide verbal consultation (skype, zoom, etc.).

There will be continuous consultation with the supervisors in the preparation of theses and diploma papers, but it is stipulated that this can only be done via electronic interfaces. Supervisors can also be requested for an online oral consultation after prior appointment.

The use of e-learning services is also supported by the Multimedia and E-learning Technical Center at the following link, which also offers mobile applications for effective access: https://metk.unideb.hu/en/ listening.

Students are still not allowed to enter university buildings. Regardless, you can contact our staff at the Study Department of our on-going faculty online (via email: papp.mariett@agr.unideb.hu). The contact can also be found on our faculty website: (https://mek.unideb.hu/en/node/78).

Further information on distance education will be sent by the Study Department on a continuous basis, so please continue to follow Neptun messages from the Study Department closely! If you have administrative, technical, or procedural issues, please contact the Study Department.

I wish you good learning and good health!

Best regards,
Prof. Dr. Diána Bánáti
professor
dean
































